
Ballarat Sebastopol Cycling Club Inc.
ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING - MINUTES
24 /11/ 2009, Shane Butlers Office, Mair St Ballarat
Meeting commenced: 7:30 pm

	1.
	
	ATTENDANCE

	
	
	Members: 

Matt Albiston, Roger Bade, Bruce Bilston, Stuart Brien, Shane Butler, Peter Canny, Ben Clark, Volka Hegert, Jonathan Lacey, Chris Liston, Vincent Mader, 

Tony Mirabella, Tim O’Doherty, Phillip Orr, Paul Pickersgill,  Karen Snibson,

Charles Stebbing, Don Stewart, Gerard White



	
	
	Life Members:

Ian Nunn, Greg Nunn, Doug Armstrong  

	
	
	Apologies:

	
	
	Dale Boucher, Terry Collie, Mat Smith, Wendy Ross

Other attendees:
Kylie Rippon

	
	
	

	2.
	
	MINUTES OF PREVIOUS GENERAL MEETING

	
	
	The minutes from the 2008 AGM were presented by the club Vice President Tim O’Doherty
Note: there had been one item previously held over in relation to the club having its financial records audited. This has now been completed.

Motion: That the minutes from the 2007 AGM is adopted.
Carried.



	3.
	
	ORDINARY BUSINESS

	
	3.1
	Treasurers Report
The treasurers report was presented by the club treasurer, Gerard White.

Points to note;

The club is in a strong financial position.

Vet account still exists and moneys are still held here.

Audit has been completed.

Motion: That treasure’s report is adopted.             Seconder Chris Liston
Carried.

SPECIAL RESOLUTIONS:

Tim explained the two proposals:

to expand the board to accommodate the disciplines of MTB and BMX

to make provision for BSCC books to be audited annually. 

The amendments were worded as follows:

16.2. Composition of Board 
(a) Until the end of the Annual General Meeting in 2010, the Board
shall comprise of thirteen (13) persons being:
(i) a President;
(ii) two (2) Vice Presidents;
(iii) a Treasurer;
(iv) a Secretary; and
(v) eight (8) ordinary Board Members,
being those persons whose names are entered in the Schedule.
(b) From and after the Annual General Meeting in 2010, the Board
shall comprise of between ten (10) and twelve (12) persons elected
and/or holding office in accordance with these Rules.
 

 16.3. Tenure of Board Members 
 (a) The initial Board Members (as at the date these Rules are adopted)
shall be those initial Members named in the Schedule, who shall
each hold office:
(i) as to seven (7) persons (which must include one Vice
President, with the others drawn by lot at the first Board
meeting after these Rules are adopted) until the end of the
Annual General Meeting in 2010; and
(ii) as to the remaining six(6) persons, until the end of the
Annual General Meeting in 2011;
or until he or she resigns or is removed in accordance with Rule 16.7.
 

 

  

Add paragraph 19.2 (c) Authorities to deal with funds, accounts to be audited.
(c) after the end of each financial year from 2010 cause the accounts to be audited by a registered company auditor, or a person who is a member of the Australian Society of Certified Practising Accountants or the Institute of Chartered Accountants in Australia, or any other person who is approved by the Registrar for this purpose, at the will or discretion of the Board 
Motion: that the amendments be adopted moved by Roger Bade           seconder Doug Armstrong

Carried.

 


	
	3.2
	Presidents Report
The club president , Volka Hegert presented his report.

Motion: That the President’s report is adopted.
Carried.

Points to note:

The BSCC strategic plan needs to be updated to include the disciplines of MTB and BMX.

The club wants to move to a point of ongoing financial sustainability, to achieve this; the subcommittees will have an allocated budget.

Roger Bade acknowledged the contribution of previous Board members Andrew Howard and Shannon Meadows. Both were instrumental in achieving the amalgamation of the two clubs and held the vision that there should be one strong cycling entity in Ballarat. We have moved a long way toward achieving this.

	
	
	

	4.
	
	QUESTIONS FROM THE FLOOR


	
	
	How will MTB /MTBA affiliation occur? 
This will happen as a matter of process. The two entities have a united purpose. This affiliation will bring additional expertise to the club and enrich cycling in the area. CA is the recognised parent body.



	
	
	CLUB JERSEY and AGGREGATE points: there was discussion on this topic. It was recognised that a number of individual riders are sponsored and wear their sponsored kit at club events. It was felt that the road racing sub-committee should adopt a pro-active approach to this topic and reward those riders who do ride in our club jersey.
Question in relation to recording the history of the BVCC, Don Stewart will follow this up with Wendy Ross.

2010 Road race calendar proposal is to release this in segments and then amended to include allocated marshals. The plan is to use a roster system again. A draft calendar will be released before the end of the 2009. The 2008 road season is currently under review.

Summer Road Racing: Will the club offer this option for riders; the postings on the website were in favour of this. There will be some investigation about this topic.

Winter Road Racing: Should there be a break in the winter season. All previous survey responses indicated that members were not in favour of this. 

Australian Championships: The event will be held over 5 days. BSCC is currently working in consultation with the Ballarat City Council to investigate a corporate marquee. The club will be asked to assist with marshals.
Australian Road Championships: The courses have been finalised for this, BSCC will be required to assist with marshalling. Officials will be supplied by Cycling Australia. This is likely to expand beyond a one year event.

VALEDROME UPDATE: Roger Bade presented the progress of the valedrome proposal. Progress has been slow and there have been difficulties with the tender process. The City of Ballarat will meet to discuss and consider a proposal to accept the current tender. The board should know the outcome of this meeting on Thursday 26 / 11 / 09.

Meeting closed: 9:00 pm

	
	
	


Meeting closed at 9:24 pm

